Minutes of Parish of Stow Community Council Meeting held on Monday 2nd May 2022 on zoom

Those present: A. McNeilly, S. Jeffrey, J. Mushlin, G.Murray, James D W Clark

Apologies: C. Hendry, H. Scott, G. Stewart

The Tour of Britain will not be coming to Stow but Stow Cycle Hub will have a pop up in Galashiels

Ash Denham , MSP for Community Safety, will not be attending a Community Council meeting. She has referred the matter of road safety to the Scottish Government and to our local MSP, Christine Grahame.

The minutes of the last meeting were approved. Proposed : S.Jeffrey. Seconded: A. McNeilly

There was no Police Report

The members of Parish of Stow Community Council agreed to abide by the Code of Conduct for Community Councillors.

The Cotland Steps have been fixed by Community Service. However it was not done to the standard which the community expects. A strategy was agreed to take this forward and this will be discussed at the next meeting.

There is a revised timetable for the recruitment of the tenant operator at the Station House. This will now be at the end of August. The Station House Opening will be at the end of August/ beginning of September.

There will be a meeting regarding the Stow and Fountainhall Community Plan. The Secretary has written a short description to inform the community what the Community Council does .This is for the front page of the questionnaire ,which will be circulated to all households for the Community Plan. It was approved and the Secretary was requested to submit this to the newsletter.

An email has been received from an individual in Lauder regarding the proposed planting of sitka spruce from Lauder to the watershed. This will greatly affect and reduce wildlife. It is on private land and will completely change the whole aspect of the road to Lauder. S. Jeffrey will ask for more details. The Secretary will let Heriot Community Council know about this. This will be discussed further at the next meeting.

James D W Clark stated that if elected to the Scottish Borders Council he will raise the matter of the steps that was mentioned at the hustings and also the toilets in Stow.

Treasurer’s Report

The Community Council has received an email about a new reporting system for SBC, which includes an evaluation of our spend of the annual SBC grant. A. McNeilly will complete the evaluation.

Fraser Sim has audited the accounts

It was commented that SBC are ceasing to do so many things and volunteers are doing so much. However it is difficult to get funding for volunteers to operate.

Planning

Mr Hamish Hunter – Change of use of office and alterations to form dwelling house. 
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AOCB

The secretary will contact Rose Hogg, Dog Education Officer regarding an article for the Stow and Fountainhall newsletter. The copy date is 11th May

The Larch wood on the back road has been chopped down. However herons are nesting there so all further work has stopped until the herons fledge and leave the nest. The land is being given to the community for £1 a year and a drystone- bench is being built there to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. The funding is in place for this from SSE Windfarm Fund.

SSE Windfarm Fund have also provided funding for the Stow and Fountainhall newsletter for 2 years.

The next meeting will be on Monday 6th June at 8pm on zoom. All are welcome. If anyone wishes to come, please contact Jenny at jjmushlin@gmail.com for a zoom invite.

                                                       AGENDA

1.   APOLOGIES

2. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

3. POLICE REPORT

4. COTLAND STEPS

5. GENERAL MATTERS

6. TREASURER’S REPORT

7. COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS

8. CORRESPONDENCE

9. PLANNING

10. AOCB

